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573.6(c)(5) 

Defect description: 
During the manufacturing process, the hole in the sheetmetal front bulkhead that serves 
as the base and pivot point for the hood support rod was not punched to specification. 
The hood support rod may fail to hold the hood in position due to insufficient strength. If 
the hood support rod hole fails, the hood could fall increasing the risk of injury. 
 
 

573.6(c)(6) 
Chronology: 
 

 Oct. 29, 2007 HCM experienced a hood that fell from the open position while the 
vehicle was being moved within the factory and initiated an 
investigation. 

 
 Nov. 9, 2007 HCM completed the investigation and HMC determined that a safety-

related defect exists. 
 

 
573.6(c)(8)(i) 
 Program for remedying the defect: 

The owners of all affected vehicles will be contacted by mail and asked to take their 
vehicle to a Honda automobile dealer.  The dealer will inspect the prop rod base hole.  
If necessary, reinforcement parts will be installed free of charge. 

 
 
573.6(c)(8)(ii) 
 The estimated date to e-mail preliminary notification to dealers: Nov. 12, 2007 
 
 The estimated date to provide service bulletin to dealers:  Nov. 19, 2007  
 
 The estimated date to begin notifying owners: Dec. 5, 2007 
 
 The estimated date of completion of the notification: Dec. 5, 2007 
 
 
573.6(c)(9) 
 Representative copies of all notices, bulletins and other communications: 
 

A copy of the dealer service bulletin will be submitted to your office as soon as possible. 
 
 
573.6(c)(10) 
 Proposed owner notification letter submission: 
 

A draft of the owner notification letter will be submitted to your office as soon as 
possible. 

 
 






